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PRESS RELEASE 
 

NOTICE OF CHANGE OF THE DIRECTOR GENERAL 
 
The Board of Directors of the Gaming Board of Tanzania wishes to inform its 
stakeholders that Mr. Tarimba Gulam Abbas, who was the Director General of 
Gaming Board of Tanzania has retired from public service effective from 16th January 
2017. Accordingly, the Board of Directors of the Gaming Board of Tanzania has 
appointed Mr. James Bakinege Mbalwe as Acting Director General of Gaming 
Board of Tanzania until such time the substantive Director General is appointed by 
the Competent Authority. All the stakeholders of Gaming Board of Tanzania are 
urged to extend their cooperation to the Acting Director General to enable him fulfil 
his duties properly. 
 
The Board of Directors of the Gaming Board of Tanzania congratulates  
Mr. Tarimba G. Abbas for his diligent and dedicated service as Director General of 
Gaming Board of Tanzania and wishes him an enjoyable retirement. 
 
Issued by: 
 
Chairman of the Board, 
Gaming Board of Tanzania, 
3rd Floor Harbour View Towers, 
P. O. Box 1717, 
Dar es Salaam.  


